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NAMBUCCA VALLEY COUNCIL 

 
COUNCILLOR JOHN WILSON ELECTED  

DEPUTY MAYOR  

The newly elected Nambucca Valley Council held its first Ordinary Council Meeting on 13 January 
2022 with the election of a Deputy Mayor high on the agenda. Two nominations were received from 
Councillors Susan Jenvey and John Wilson with Councillor John Wilson being elected as Deputy 
Mayor in a secret ballot. 

Councillor Wilson said that it was an honour and a privilege to be endorsed as the Deputy Mayor of 
Nambucca Valley Council. 

“It is also a privilege to work with Mayor Hoban, who has done so much for the Council and the 
community over an extended period of time, and I will provide whatever assistance I can to try and 
make her job easier” said Councillor Wilson. 

Mayor of Nambucca Valley Council, Councillor Rhonda Hoban, OAM was looking forward to again 
working with Councillor Wilson which, due to the delayed election, will be a shortened term that 
concludes in late September this year. 

“I have been well supported by Councillor Wilson in recent years and I look forward to continuing that 
partnership” said Mayor Hoban. 

“The coming year is of great importance to the Nambucca Valley as we continue to recover from 
natural disasters and deal with the COVID pandemic. Council has a huge works program to undertake 
including the Valla Urban Growth Area, Fixing Country Bridges Program, the Nambucca Library 
Upgrade and various other road, path paving and playground infrastructure works.” 

“Having stability at the political level is essential if we are to complete these economic stimulus works 
efficiently and recover from the impacts of natural disasters and a once in a generation pandemic.” 
concluded Mayor Hoban. 

For enquiries please contact the Mayor, Rhonda Hoban OAM on 0408 661 412 or the Deputy Mayor, 
Councillor John Wilson on 0437 134 140. 
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